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Editor-in-Chief 

World Journal of Gastroenterology 

 

Dear Editor, 

 

I, along with my co-authors, consulted with the Satista corporation for statistical analysis of our 

findings in the manuscript entitled “The usefulness of autotaxin for the complication of liver 

cirrhosis” 

 

The contact details of the Institute of Biomedical Research, Satista corporation 

 

 

the Institute of Biomedical Research, Satista corporation, Kyoto, Japan, for assistance with the 

statistical analyses. 

 

Address: 77-1, Ochiai, Makishimacho, Uji, Kyoto 611-0041 Japan  

Phone number: +81- 774-28-6800 

E-mail address: info-sat@satista.jp 

 

 

 

If any further information is required, I (Haruki Uojima; corresponding author) will be happy to 

provide it.  

 

Sincerely,  

 
 

Haruki Uojima, M.D. 

Department of Gastroenterology, Shonankamakura General Hospital, 1370-1 Okamoto, Kamakura, 

Kanagawa 247-8533, Japan.  

kiruha@kitasato-u.ac.jp 

Telephone: +81-467-46-1717  

Fax: +81-467-45-0190 

 


